

MINUTES

Meeting of the Woolverstone Parish Council

Thursday 14 July 2022 7.30pm Berners Hall

- 1. Apologies: Councillor Gould, Kathryn Deaton, Sarah Harris, Mathew March and Jamie Mayhew.
- 2. Attendance: Simon Pearce, Phil Mayhew, Allison Gladding and Simon Kent

Minutes –Simon Kent

3. Declaration of any prejudicial interest - None.

4. Minutes

14th July 2022 - Proposed - Phil Mayhew, Seconded - Simon Pearce

5. Matters Arising.

No formal response yet from BDC on planning dispute regarding access between 19 and 20.

No response yet regarding mixed hedge planting at Chippings.

Alcohol Licence - need \pounds 30+ of sales to be worthwhile.

Missing signposts for Roadside Reserve and Footpath No1 reported. No signs yet.

Planning Rules for roadside banners (Spring Lodge and School) - ongoing research.

CIL from Braithwaite has been formally requested.

SP has been in communication re. White House Farm CIL situation. SP has asked for more clarity regarding criteria. No response yet to queries. **PM** to research with his architect regarding criteria for Home Farm decision.

SP has provided a link to BDC CIL account. Decisions and payment progress can then be tracked.

Tree pack agreed by Woodland Trust. Need to contact MDL re. routing of buried utilities prior to planting. **SP** to contact MDL re. plans etc.

AGAR has been put on website.

Pond Survey completed. SP to contact Anglian Water re. results.

Art Show 10/11 September.

New notice Board will need financing from CIL.

6 Reports from District and County Councillors

Councillor Gould

This was circulated in advance of the meeting.

Councillor Harley

This was circulated in advance of the meeting.

Request again made by SK for a more formalised coordination between the 3 councillors serving the Peninsula to best represent the needs of the residents as Ganges is developed and the impact absorbed by the community.

Discussion on road repairs and Highways reaction.

7 SID/APNR Signs

Data provided for 13th July, east to west.

3161 journeys were recorded. 468 were below the max legal limit = 85% exceeded.

Police Commissioner to be informed via SP's road report.

8.Horsepond's Green and Planting along Marina Road

Horsepond's Green - discussion on replacing silver birch with a specimen tree as part of 'Jubilee Planting'. **PM**, **SH**, **SK** to liaise over tree suggestion.

Offer of assistance - MM to pursue. (on previous minutes)

Noted that Councillor JG has a cabinet responsibility for Biodiversity and that BDC has a 'bio - initiative'. **SP** to contact.

Seed application by 30th August.

9 Finance

Refer to AG's email.

Village Hall payment - review in Dec.

10 Correspondence

Awaiting update on right of way between No.19/20.

SP has received contact from homeowner at No 20 re. roadside planting.

Thermal camera initiative - SP to apply.

11.Planning.

Nil items

12 Berners Hall

El no longer able to liaise on behalf of the PC. **SH** will discuss with Sarah Hutton - ongoing.

13 Friends of Woolverstone

June 2023 will celebrate 250 years of the Berners family in Woolverstone with a whole host of celebrations and activities within the village - 17/18th June.

Nat Lottery funding to be sought for funding info boards - SP

PM to explore the idea of an 'Ice House Trail'.

Talk 15/16th on Berners' heritage.

Art show Sept 10/11.(Also 11th is Heritage Day). - 9artists (one photographer) - **SP** to liaise with PM over Judy Cracknell paintings.

Punch and Pie - SP to liaise.....replacement needed for Elspeth.

14 AOB

In future agendas certain topics will be grouped under the item 'Village Issues'.

SK to research ideas for traffic calming appropriate to the conservation village environment.

Change of design of stile on footpath crossing school property - SP to liaise.

Topic of school lettings.

SP offered to undertake repair to village sign.

Meeting concluded at 9.00 pm.

Signed:

Simon Pearce, Chairman.

Date of the next meeting - 8th Sept.